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Visit 

Update 
As we are sure you are all aware, Suffolk is in Tier 4. This means there have been some changes 
to our visiting regulations. Unfortunately we are only now able to accept visitors from within 
Suffolk, as travel into or out of any Tier 4 areas is not permitted. For visitors who are living in 
Suffolk, visits in our porch area can still continue as this is a COVID-safe way of visiting.  

 

We have also introduced the following restrictions to our visiting: 

Visitors MUST still report to Reception to have their temperature taken on arrival for their pre-
booked visit. All visitors MUST wear a mask at all times whilst in Reception, the main Reception 
door will only be unlocked once you have put on your mask to protect our administration staff. 

 

Please reduce the amount of time spent in Reception to a minimum – we expect visitors to 
have their temperature taken and their details recorded by staff (for Track and Trace purposes) 
then immediately leave Reception to make their way round to the visiting area in the porch. 
There will also be a marked floor area in Reception to prevent visitors from standing too close 
to the Reception desk. 

 

Please DO NOT return to Reception after your visit as there may be another visitor having their 
temperature taken. Any items to be dropped off for residents should be done prior to your visit 
and left behind the screen away from the Reception desk. It is imperative that our 
Receptionists or other staff are not approached within 2m to protect them and your loved 
ones. 

 

Please ensure you wipe down the door handles, chairs and intercom in the visiting area with 
the wipes provided before AND after your scheduled visit. 

 

Booking for your visits remains the same, with all visits being pre-booked via Reception. The 
above rules have been put in place to allow us to continue running visits and to ensure we 
keep everyone safe. We thank you all for following these rules when you visit Norwood House. 



Christina celebrated her 

birthday in December. 

The kitchen made her a 

lovely cake, and she 

opened her presents 

with Jenna. She also 

enjoyed a Birthday visit 

with her Daughter.  



Ann celebrated her birthday at the 

end of December. She had a lovely 

chocolate cake and was given nice 

fluffy Pyjama's and Socks. She also 

had a nice birthday visit with her 

Husband and Son. 



The residents were 

busy putting up the 

Christmas Decorations 

at the beginning of 

December.  



Some examples of seated 

exercises include:- 

 Marching  

 Turning the upper body 

from side to side  

 Raising the heels and toes  

 Morning Exercise  

There are great benefits of gentle 

exercise for dementia patients. 

 It can improve physical abilities for 

everyday tasks  

 Slowing of mental decline  

 Reducing depression 





This type of activity 

helps retain hand/

eye coordination 

and is great to 

include as part of a 

gentle exercise 

programme for 

older people. 



We celebrated Christmas Jumper day on the 16th 

December, and there was a Surprise in store for 

the Staff and Residents when Abi and all the 

Team Leaders emerged from the office dressed 

up and dancing away to Christmas Songs!  





Casey used his experience as a 

painter and decorator and 

helped our Maintenance Man 

Simon with his redecoration 

project.  

The parachute made an appearance and gave the staff and 

residents lots of laughs on a rainy afternoon.  

Parachute Game 



Arts and crafts can lead to 

increased concentration, 

heightened self-esteem, and 

inspire positive feelings. When 

dementia patients are engaged 

in art and craft activities, 

their senses are stimulated by 

colours and textures. 



Flower Arranging 

Flower arranging 

provides cognitive 

and sensory 

stimulation, can help 

preserve motor skills, 

and instills a sense of  

ownership, 

independence, and 

accomplishment. 





The residents danced their way 

through Christmas Eve in the 

lounge with Christmas Songs 

playing to get everyone in the 

Festive Spirit.  



Father Christmas delivered the residents 
presents  on Christmas Morning. He even 

took time out of his busy schedule to try and 
get a picture with each resident!  















A very BIG THANK YOU to Tanya for organising the Christmas Raffle and everyone 

else who kindly donated a prize. Thank you to everyone who bought raffle tickets - we 

had 58 prizes, and raised an amazing £296 for the residents fund! 

Please check the list above to see if you are a WINNER! 

Prizes can be claimed at Reception! 

Well done to everyone who won a prize.   
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